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COLLABORATIVE

for CHILDREN, YOUTH AND FAMILIES





Meeting:  NC Collaborative for Children, Youth, and Families
Date/Time   July 27, 2018   10-12 noon
Location: Research Triangle Park at the Redwoods Training Center 2801 Slater Rd #110 Morrisville, NC 27560
Directions & More Info: www.nccollaborative.org  

Attendants:  Renee Cordero, Bob Crayton, Teka Dempson, Frederick Douglas, Celeste Ige, Libby Jones, Anthony Marino, Melissa Radcliff
New/Guest Members:  
Phone: Joanne Scaturro, Stephanie Star, Angela Wilson, Susan Robinson
Adobe:  Sonya Dunn
	Agenda/Topic
	Action   

	Welcome and Introductions
	Co-chairs convened the meeting. Introductions were completed.

	Approval of Minutes
	Motion made to accept the July 13, 2018 minutes. Motion passed. Minutes approved.

	Discussion Topics & Presentations
End of Meeting:
Next Meeting Scheduled:
Next Agenda 
Meeting Location:
Listserv Info:
Website:

	Co-Chairs opened the meeting with introductions and announcements made. Here is a few of the announcement shared:
· Angela Wilson, Lead SOC Coordinator for Eastpointe announced they are hiring a new SOC person in one of her regions.
· Sonya Dunn announced a new west region school consultant has joined their team.

· Stephanie Star with Cardinal Innovations announced the hiring of a new staff coordinator and a new SOC Coordinator will start August 16, 2018.

· Our Children’s Place, Melissa Radcliff, was able to connect with the Lincoln Correctional Superintendent and will reconnect during Parent Day at Lincoln Correction happening in October.
· Garron Rogers, the previous Youth Transition Director for NC Families United has joined the Forsyth Collaborative as a Faith Base Representative. 
· Bob Crayton ordered the book suggested by Melissa Radcliff during the July 13 meeting, “Teen Guide to Living with Incarcerated Parents”
· Anthony Marino announced four clinical intern advocates coming on board at Carolina Community Support Services

· Joanne Scaturro, Agency Co-chair, announced she is recovering from pneumonia and doctor instructions are to take it slow and have patience with her process.
· Susan Robinson announced the completion of their budgets.
· Libby Jones announced her 38th anniversary to her husband yesterday.
Discussion: Strategic planning 
Joanne reviewed the previous year format where there was a leadership training and a carousel of the collaborative committees. In 2016, Axis Group owner Connie Wells facilitated the planning meeting. Our goal today is to come up with topics we would like to see as part of the plan and to brain storm possible locations for hosting the meeting in December. The Collaborative is  grateful for Alliance and the use of their facility to last years strategic planning.  This year we would like a place that we can hang things on the wall [ie flip chart paper] for visual learners as well as space to move around.  Ideas for places that have the capacity to hold up to 75 people—-hotel, church, and colleges. Parking accessibility is a must.  Anthony recommended a church in Durham he feels can accommodate what we need. He will give a contact number to Joanne.  Another suggestion was to see if Susan will check on the public safety works bldg in Apex. We used the facility in 2014 with Pam Burton as a facilitator and it worked well for us.
· Upon discussion, it was noted that over half of people present today has not been involved with the strategic planning in the past and are not familiar with goals. Also noted, the ones present that were a part of the planning does not recall what is written in the strategic plan without having a copy available. 

Topics mentioned: 
· Topics that continuously come up through the year is suicide, human trafficking, bullying, and incarceration. If we are discussing these issues at the state level, then they are in the local community level collaboratives as well.  Can we think of a way to address these issues that will involve both state and local collaboratives as partners to these issues? 
Suggestion- develop a strategy that can be taken back to the local collaboratives for their buy-in. Also, we need to think about  having people that have lived experience with these topics to come and speak.

· Partner with the local police force to train on MH and SOC to address their issues.
Suggestion- An example of this is there is a person in Durham with Law Enforcement who put together a Training/workshop called Five-O and You. Youth and adults  both experience traumatic events and she incorporated a youth in her training. 
Suggestion- To have a presentation in November before the December meeting-invite the lady mentioned by Teka that has this workshop.

· How do we form and choose goals to social issues we choose to talk about? Six different advocacy contexts going from state to local, these can be presented by Anthony Marino.
· Revisit our past strategic plans which addressed having one of the government staffers to attend [collaborative/strategic meeting] to hear what is going on in communities. 

Suggestion- We are partners with NC Child and this topic could be their scope of work in getting attention to issues post-election.

· Medical care and advisory committee
· How do new engage in a collective impact way to make a difference?

· We need families and community partners attending the Legislative Oversight Committee meeting and making them aware of issues facing children and famiies and educating them on the needs of children with mental health needs. How to tie it in with local communities and officials because early December is post-election. Mayor and county commission are key players of the local piece.

Comment- Some of our family and youth needs will need to be expressed with legislators. 
· We need SOC Training because new people don't understand SOC principles.
· Keep the policy piece in our strategic plan. Is it possible to give charge to the SOC Coordinators and FPC to revisit SOC principles at the local collaborative?

Topic: NC Families United
 Joanne mentnioned that NC Families.United is picking up the pieces after  a devestating structural fire that destroyed their office building. Everyone at the family-run organization as well as those having heard the news are extremely gratefully that no one was hurt and no lives lost.  Debbie Kanzig, the business manager has developed  a GoFundMe page. Please share so we can support this family-run organization in all ways possible. 
Suggestion: Next meeting we will pass around a hat to give others the opportunity to donate if theychoose.
Closing announcement: State CFAC Meeting, Wednesday, August 8, 2018. The meeting will begin at 9:00 am and is being held (this month only!) at Alliance Behavioral Healthcare’s Corporate Office. Please contact Stacey.Harward@dhhs.nc.gov or Suzanne.Thompson@dhhs.nc.gov if you plan to attend!
Next meeting is August 10, 2018. Committee report out will occur.  
Motion to adjourn: 12:00 p.m.
August 10, 2018
August 24, 2018

Agenda shared through the collaborative listserv.

The Redwoods Groups, Inc.  2801 Slater Rd. Suite 220 Morrisville, NC 27560
Time:  10 a.m.-12 noon

Directions & More Info: https://nccollaborative.org/  

Scroll to the bottom of the web page and click “Learn More”

**To exchange resources and questions send email messages/requests to:    state.collaborative@lists.ncmail.net
Collaborative Listserv:  state.collaborative@lists.ncmail.net
Please use the Listserv to share successes in your community, share information and resources, make inquiries and build community. Smaller forums will be set up for committee work rather than the Listserv. Requests to be added or questions can contact: Susan Robinson at susan.robinson@dhhs.nc.gov or call 919-218-9164 

www.nccollaborative.org   NC-Collaborative-Strategic-Planning-Final-Summary-Report.pdf found when you scroll over the home, it is a drop-down box. 
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